



# Faculty Development Committee Minutes

Chair: Corina Díaz Recorder: Mayela Rodriguez

**Date:** Tuesdays 17, 2023 **Time:** 1:00PM **Location:** 1B1 – 106

## **Vision:**

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education.

## **Mission Statement:**

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment.

ATTENDEES:		
Voting Members:	Guests:	
_x_ Burrell, Angela Chavez, David Garcia, Jose _x_ Johnson, Susan _x_ Rodriguez, Mayela Shirota, Nelson _x_ Valdry, Andree	<ul> <li>Huffman, Pilar</li> <li>Manikandan, Gayathri</li> <li>Moldoveanu, Minodora</li> <li>Phillips, Jasmine</li> <li>Washington, Cassandra</li> <li>Wilkerson, Linda</li> </ul>	

# **Agenda**

Public comments (3 minutes per person)

- 1. Call to order
  - a. 1:28pm
- 2. Approval of agenda
  - a. Motion Susan / 2<sup>nd</sup> Angela
- 3. Review and approval of the minutes 9/19/23
  - a. Motion Susan / 2nd Angela

#### Informational Items

- 1. Welcome new members
- 2. Faculty Teaching and Learning Action Plan (update)
  - a. Plan is still under review. Updates were added to each proposed workshop to explicitly DEIA define relevancy
  - b. Update VTS workshop so it doesn't conflict with spring break
- 3. PLEC (update)
  - a. No major updates relevant for FDC

# **Discussion Items**

Motion Susan / 2<sup>nd</sup> Andree

- 1. Faculty symposium
  - a. There was discussion about the need for an event or brown bag lunch session for faculty to share what they have learned from different conferences as a cost-effective way to share PD knowledge more broadly. This could be hybrid (zoom and in person).
  - b. This event could also provide an opportunity to bring in adjunct faculty into the conversation and exchange of information. The symposium could also have a student component.
  - c. The FDC is considering April 19<sup>th</sup> as a potential date for symposium. There was discussion to double check with Apple PD dates to avoid conflicts.
- 2. PD handbook revisions (first read)
  - a. 1. Officers
    - i. Pertaining to articles VI and VIII, there was discussion to clarify and formalize expectation of FDC chair report out to and participation in academic senate, dependent on release time allowance.
  - b. 2. Faculty representatives
    - i. There was discussion to have PD faculty liaisons changed to nonvoting members by default. FDC feels it is important to have liaisons report out to the committee, but we also want to avoid duplications. There was discussion that PD liaisons could double their role and be voting representatives but this would not be by default.
  - c. Rotation
    - i. There was discussion to keep representative terms at 2 years

# Next Scheduled Meeting: 11/21/23 at 1:00pm